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Dear Mr Milton 

I refer to your application for a licence and your response to the Agency’s notice issued in 
accordance with Regulation 10(2)(b)(ii) of the EPA (Industrial Emissions) (Licensing) 
Regulations 2013, received on the 7* July 2017. Please provide the information requested 
below in support of your response: 

1. Question 1. (b): 

Clarify which classes of activity listed in Annex I and Annex 11 of the Waste Framework 
Directive relates to SRF production, the treatment of source segregated ‘brown bin’ waste 
and the treatment of green waste. 

2. Question 1. (e):  

It has been noted that Section D.2.2 of the application confirms the bale storage capacity at 
the Bale Storage (excluding the SRF Output Storage) to be 3,500 bales. Taking this into 
consideration clarify what measures are proposed to be taken if odour nuisance is created 
during periods of bale storage in the Bale Storage Building. 

3. Condition 10 of An Bord Pleadla Decision Ref. No. P06F.PA0048 requires the submission 
of an Invasive Species Management Plan. Appendix 25 of the EIS describes the proposed 
measures regarding Japanese knotweed. 

Taking into consideration the risk of spread of this plant species and its potential to damage 
concrete surfaces, please clarify why these plant stands are not being removed from the 
installation. 

In addition to the above please also provide an updated non-technical summary to reflect the 
information provided in your reply. 

The requested information should be submitted to the Agency within eight weeks of the date 
of this notice, in order to allow the Agency to process and determine your application. 

Note: Any telephone enquiries in relation to the above should be directed to Caroline 
Murphy at the number above. 
All written communications and replies should be directed to Dorota Richards, Office of 
Environmental Sustainability, EPA, PO Box 3000, Johnstown Castle 
Wexford. 



In the circumstances, you should make arrangements to have the required documents 
signed original and 1 copy in hardcopy format, and 2 copies of all files in electronic 
searchable PDF format on CD-ROM) submitted to the Agency. Your response to this request 
should be directed to Dorota Richards, Administration Officer, Office Environmental 
Sustainability . 

It should be noted that the eight-week period within which the Agency is to decide the 
proposed determination will commence on the day on which this notice has been complied 
with. If you have any further queries please contact Ms Caroline Murphy at the number 
above. 

Yours sincerely 

Caroline Murphy 
Environmental Licensing Programme 
Office of Environmental Sustainability 

Note: Any telephone enquiries in relation to the above should be directed to Caroline 
Murphy at the nmber  above. 
All written communicutions and replies should be directed to Dorota Richards, Office of 
Environmental Sustainability, EPA, PO Box 3000, Jofinstown Castle Estate, County 
Wexford. 


